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INSIDE  THIS  ISSUE 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

 

We have just celebrated the 25th 

Jean Arnot Memorial Luncheon.  It 

was a very happy and successful 

occasion, where we acknowledged 

and thanked 24 nonagenarians for 

their service to their communities. 

 

It was wonderful that some of the 

ladies who organised the first Jean 

Arnot Memorial Luncheon were at 

this 25th Anniversary Luncheon.  A 

full report and photos are included 

in this Newsletter. 

 

Also included in this Newsletter is 

the Membership Renewal Form.  

You will notice that our Fees have 

increased by $5.00.  This is due to 

the increase in our lease/rent, 

electricity, insurance and postage.  

It is regrettable, but to keep our 

office running, we must cover our 

expenses.  

 

On a more positive note, please 

find the Program and Booking In-

formation for the National Council 

of Women of Australia’s Mid-Term 

Conference 2017 to be held at 

Rydge’s Hotel, Capital Hill, Can-

berra, commencing Wednesday, 

14 June until Friday, 16 June.  A 

number of the Executive and other 

members have indicated they will 

be attending. 

 

Nomination and Booking Forms for 

our Foundation Day Luncheon on 

Wednesday, 9 August in Cello’s 

Restaurant, Castlereagh Boutique 

Hotel are enclosed.  

This is the opportunity for you to 

acknowledge and thank a member 

of your organisation for her work.  

It is open to all ladies who have not 

previously received official recogni-

tion.   

 

I will be travelling overseas with 

my husband in July and August, so 

unfortunately, I will not be able to 

join you at this function.         

 

Our Vice-Presidents, Cassandra  

Allan and Sally Fennell, will look 

after you on this occasion. 

 

I am sorry I will not see you in Au-

gust but look forward to meeting 

up with you later in the year. 
 

Tricia  Graham 

 

 

DONΩT FORGET 

THERE IS A DAYTIME  OPPORTUNITY  

FOR YOU TO MEET  AND TALK  

TO NCW FRIENDS AT THE                 

MEMBERS & FRIENDS OF NCW  
MORNING  TEA   
 

10.15 - 11.30 am 
Wesley Upper Room Cafeteria,  
Wesley Centre,  
next to Piccadilly Arcade 
 
NEXT DATES:    
Wednesday 21 June 
Wednesday 19 July  
Wednesday 16 August           

 
Come along for warm friendship and 
to hear the latest news of NCW NSW. 
 

Sɯˏʳlʆ Tˤˠʹˋ˃ʶʕ        
Individual Members’ Representative 



On Friday, 12 May, 2017, the silver balloons on the back of the nonagenarians' chairs in the Strangers' Dining Room in NSW 
Parliament House reminded the more than 170 guests that this year's Jean Arnot Luncheon was special —- the 25th. 

 

In attendance was Joan Elliston AM, a past president of NCW NSW and one of the instigators of the celebration of Jean Arnot's 
life and dedication to the pursuit of equal pay for equal work.  Marlene Arditto, our current Secretary, was also present.  As BPW  
Australia’s representative, Marlene assisted Joan in organizing these functions from 2005 (when Joan's co- convener, Val  Bus-
well passed away) until 2012.   

 

Our parliamentary host, the Hon. Jenny Aitchison MP made everyone feel welcome, particularly the 23 women in their 90 th year 
or older (one of our nonagenarians was absent), who attended the presentation of certificates in the Jubilee Room to recognise 
their contribution to the community.  Guest Speaker, Judy Nunn AM, made these presentations, assisted by Jenny.  Judy, noted 
for her roles in a number of iconic Australian television shows, such as Home and Away, is better known today as a best-selling 
novelist.  An entertaining raconteur, Judy described her first-hand experience of the discriminatory way women were treated in 
the entertainment industry. 

 

The tone of the luncheon was set by Anthony Coyle, a year 11 student from St Mary's College, Maitland, who led us in singing  
the National Anthem and memorably serenaded the 90 year olds with his rendition of 'You Make Me Feel So Young!' 

 

A highlight of proceedings was the announcement of the Jean Arnot Memorial Fellowship, introduced by Richard Neville, Mitchell 
Librarian, and presented by Anne Reddacliff from the State Library.  Accepting the cheque for $1,000 was Kristin Twomey, 
Snowy Valleys Council Librarian, who submitted a 5,000 word essay on the need for Local Government to acknowledge the role 
of public libraries in community building and engagement.  Kristin spoke passionately of the vital role libraries play in rural com-
munities and in so doing helped us better to understand the challenges faced with council amalgamations. 

 

NCW NSW and BPW Australia are very grateful to the continuing support of the State Library and to BUPA Aged Care Services 
for their sponsorship of this event.  Gilly Podd, Head of Volunteering, Bupa Aged Care, made a toast to the ladies 90 years old 
and over, who were recognized for their generous contribution to their communities.  Sadly, it will be the last Jean Arnot lunch-
eon that Gilly will attend before her retirement, and return to England. 

 

The guests who attended are to be congratulated on their generosity in supporting the raffle that raised just over $1,000.  This 
will ensure the funding of the Jean Arnot Fellowship in 2018. 

 

Thanks are due to President Tricia Graham, NCW NSW and Sheila Turnbull, BPW Australia for their organisation of the event 
and to all the members of both organisations who have worked assiduously to make the day such a success.  Special thanks go 
to three ladies from one of our affiliated organisations - the Catholic Women's League - who helped with the setting up of the 
tables in the dining room:  Maureen Arrow, June Clarke and Joy Graham.  

 

A reminder that photos of the luncheon and presentation of certificates are available on the website of our dedicated volunteer 
photographer, Michael Mannington. www.volunteerphotography.org 

Cassandra Allan 

Vice-President of NCW NSW and MC of the luncheon 

 

THE 25th ANNUAL  

JEAN ARNOT MEMORIAL LUNCHEON 

 

 

 

 

In The Jubilee Room Parliament House, the nonagenarians (some with carers near-

by) assembled for this group photo.  Certificates had been presented to them by the 

Hon Jenny Aitchison MP and Judy Nunn AM.   

President Tricia Graham (NCW NSW) and Sheila Turnbull (BPW) are centre in the 

back row. 

Fellowship Winner, Kristin 

Twomey and Richard Neville 

Pip Hill delivers the 

Loyal Toast. 

Glad Shute presented 

with Certificate. 

http://www.volunteerphotography.org


MEMBERSHIPS ARE DUE ON  JULY 1 

 

Regrettably, there is a minor increase of $5.00  

as indicated in President Tricia’s Message. 

 

A Renewal Form, which can be used either by 

an Organisation or by an Individual Member, is 

attached/enclosed with this Newsletter.   

 

Kindly ensure that Treasurers of  

organisations receive the Form. 

 

 

 Subscriptions  

Organisations  over 50 members ...... $105 

                        under 50 members ...... $65 

     Individual Members .....                         $55 

 

PLEASE NOTE 

When nominations are called to fill positions, 

organisations are able to nominate a Delegate  

to be elected to the Executive Committee.   

TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR NOMINATION 

THE DELEGATES’ ORGANISATIONS  

AND/OR INDIVIDUAL MEMBERS  

MUST BE FINANCIAL  

 

Nominations for election of all positions on 

the Executive Committee will be called by a 

notice to members in July. 

 

Prior to the Annual General Meeting on 

Thursday, 28 September 2017,  a list of those 

nominated and seconded will be forwarded 

to members. 

 

The AGM will take place on Level 1 of SMSA, 

280 Pitt Street, Sydney, commencing at 4.30 

pm, followed by refreshments. 

Each year, at this luncheon, we ask you to help us 

find those women who have continued to work for 

the status of women and their families but have not 

received official recognition. 

If you nominate someone, you need to be an Individ-

ual Member of NCW NSW OR have the endorse-

ment of one of our Affiliated Organisations.  The per-

son nominated does not need to be a member of 

NCW NSW. 

Guidelines and Nomination Form are attached/

enclosed with this Newsletter.  Nominations close 

Friday, 7 July 2017. 

Nominees will receive Certificates of Recognition 

at the luncheon. 

 

LUNCHEON  DETAILS 

WHEN      Wednesday, 9 August 2017 

   12 noon for 12.30 pm  

WHERE    Cello’s Restaurant 

   Castlereagh Boutique Hotel 

   169 Castlereagh Street,  Sydney  

BOOKINGS   $85.00 pp  

 

BOOKINGS CLOSE  

Friday, 28 July 2017 

  

Kindly use the Booking Form  

attached/enclosed with this Newsletter. 

 

 GUEST SPEAKER     

KIM BOETTCHER 

Solicitor with Seniors Rights Service 

and Deputy Chair, Sri Lankan Evidence  

        Project of International Commission of  

Jurists Australia. 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 
 

FOUNDATION DAY LUNCHEON 



 

 

 

 

At the beginning of April 2017, Rosie Batty put out an 

appeal from the Luke Batty Foundation for as many peo-

ple as possible to add their names to a letter to the Prime 

Minister, Malcolm Turnbull. 

 

The letter requested that the decision to make a project-

ed cut in the Budget of 30% to funding of community le-

gal centres be reversed. These centres provide legal ad-

vice and support to thousands of victims of family vio-

lence when they are at their most vulnerable.  They help 

keep victims and their children safe from further violence.  

 

The appeal went out via email, Facebook and Twitter.  It 

was posted to the National Council of Women Inc. Face-

book page and all members of NCW NSW were emailed.  

People all over the country responded. 

 

Three weeks later, the Luke Batty Foundation shared the 

good news that the Federal Government would     restore 

$55.7M (over 3 years) of funding to the community legal 

sector in the May budget. 

 

Our thanks go to all of our members who added 

their names to Rosie's letter. 

 

WANT TO BE INVOLVED IN A 

BIRTHING KIT PACKING DAY ?? 

 

It is not until Thursday, 31 AUGUST, 2017 in the 

morning at 10.30, but it would be appreciated if you 

could put that date aside to help with the group as-

sembling the kits. 

 

The organisers are NATIONAL COUNCIL OF JEW-

ISH WOMEN OF AUSTRALIA (NCJWA) NSW.  

They are one of our affiliated organisations and an-

nually assist The Birthing Kit Foundation (Australia) 

to make numbers of kits to send across the world 

where women do not have access to clean and safe 

birthing practices. 

 

A number of NCW members have previously assist-

ed and praise the efficiency of the process NCJWA 

establishes for assembling the kits.  It takes place 

at   Fanny Reading Council House, 111 Queen 

Street, Woollahra (entrance Dorhauer Lane). 

 

If you expect to be able to be part of the assembly 

day, contact 02 9363 0257 or admin@ncjwnsw.org 

to reserve your place. 

 

Additionally, if you would like to give further assis-

tance, you might like to help raise the $3000 re-

quired by NCJWA to purchase the kits which cost 

$3.00 per kit.  All donations are Tax Deductible and 

requested before 30 June 2017. 

 

ADVOCACY  IS  EFFECTIVE 

 

HELP  NEEDED 

 

COME  TO  THE  CONFERENCE  OF NCWA  

(Registration Form and Program attached   I  Resolutions on p.7)  

National President, Barbara Baikie, would like to welcome you to the Mid-Term Conference in 

Canberra 14-16 June 2017 at Rydges Capital Hill, 17 Canberra Avenue, Forrest ACT. 

The conference will  

Ý Prepare resolutions to submit to government 

Ý Update NCWA strategic plan 

Ý Launch the National Council of Young Women Sub-Committee 

Through the guidance of diverse respected speakers, the conference will examine the root 

causes of poverty and homelessness in older women and violence against women. 



  

ELDER ABUSE IN NEW SOUTH WALES:  A PICTURE 

From our Adviser for Human Rights 

Madeleine Banister 

There is a new type of family violence on the rise in New South Wales (NSW) that only just seems to be 
piquing the public’s interest: elder abuse. In fact, it could be argued that elder abuse has not risen but 
rather has always been there and it is only just being brought into the spotlight. Professor Susan Kurrle, 
a professor in Health Care of Older People Medicine believes that ‘Elder abuse is the last form of family 
violence to come to public attention… over the last 25 years’ research throughout the country has con-
firmed the significance of abuse as a social, medical and legal problem.’ In 2016, The NSW Parliament 
released an inquiry into Elder Abuse in New South Wales, tendering numerous submissions from vari-
ous bodies and individuals, making many recommendations. This is the picture this inquiry and its sub-
missions have painted.  

 

Within NSW currently, there are multiple actions such as physical, emotional or financial abuse that can 
characterise elder abuse, each action equally hard to identify and act upon. The World Health Organi-
sation (WHO) defines elder abuse as ‘a single or repeated act, or lack of appropriate action, occurring 
within any relationship where there is an expectation of trust, which causes distress or harm to an older 
person.’ The Department of Family and Community Services (FACs) NSW Interagency Policy on Pre-
venting and Responding to Elder Abuse, expands upon this definition and outlines types of elder abuse 
including financial abuse, neglect, psychological and emotional abuse, physical abuse and sexual 
abuse. Judging by the level at which these types of abuses can touch every facet of an elderly person’s 
life, it is not difficult to see that barriers should arise for people of advanced age and their carers in 
gaining appropriate justice and in effect, public recognition of what is clearly a social issue.  

 

To give a snapshot of its prevalence in NSW, data from the NSW Elder Abuse Helpline and Resource 
Unit (EAHRU) gives some detail. Of the total number of calls made to the Helpline in 2015-2016, as re-
lating to abuse, the most common type of elder abuse reported was psychological followed by financial 
abuse and neglect. Women were most commonly reported to be victims (67 percent compared with 33 
percent men), and the most common age group being 75-84 years of age. Furthermore, The WHO indi-
cates that approximately 1 in 10 older people will experience elder abuse every month. Elder abuse is 
much like family violence though can occur within a relationship of trust and sometimes love and there-
fore is highly underreported making it difficult to gain a solid idea of its prevalence.  

  

A recent case of elder abuse within NSW was in 2016 when a 46-year-old man and his partner pleaded 
guilty to neglecting the man’s 80-year-old father. When the man was found, he weighed only 40 kilo-
grams and it was discovered that the son and partner had denied him medication for his diabetes and 
prostate cancer for close to a year. Whilst this shows intervention is possible for those suffering from 
elder abuse, this intervention came several months after a number of reports were made to the EAHRU 
by a neighbour and highlights a lack of adequate resources and legal powers for police and services 
concerned with elder abuse.  

 

In terms of prevention strategies within NSW, The Department of Family and Community services is the 
key departmental body in respect of elder abuse and they work closely with the NSW Ageing Strategy. 
This strategy identifies ageism as an underlying cause of elder abuse, in that there is a perception with-
in the public that as we age we become frail and unable to make our own decisions, and to combat this 
the strategy aims to promote positive images of ageing. Measures within this strategy also include the 
Liveable Communities Grant Program (promoting accessibility, active living and mobility), the Tech 
Savvy Seniors Program (assisting older people in becoming more technologically literate) and the Liv-
ing Active Lives Program (promoting an active lifestyle and aiming to reduce social isolation). Education 
and awareness strategies within the community, along with engaging with other culturally diverse com-
munities within NSW (such as indigenous communities) also play a role in the prevention of elder 
abuse.  



 
Madeleine continues é. 

Whilst there are legal and community methods available in the prevention of elder abuse, there are still 
numerous barriers to ensuring justice for victims. The Seniors Rights Service outlined two types of barri-
ers to the accessing justice, those that are internal to the individual and barriers which are systemic. In-
ternal barriers include that the victim does not realise they are being abused but consider the treatment 
to be normal, they may have diminished capacity, they may rely heavily on the relationship or the fear of 
losing the relationship outweighs the desire to report the abuse. When elder abuse is reported though, 
the systemic barriers then come into play. Numerous cases were found where either staff in organisa-
tions that deal with elderly people did not listen to complaints or a report was made but the damage had 
already been done and the elderly person was put in an untenable situation. To overcome these barri-
ers, resources should be funnelled into support networks and education and training.  

 

In terms of the NSW Police Force and their role in the policing of elder abuse, they face many barriers to 
obtaining justice for victims. The EAHRU (which works closely with the NSW Police) found the response 
of individual police ‘varies from exemplary to less than adequate at times, risking the possibility of fur-
ther unnecessary suffering of the older person.’ This type of inadequate response leading to further un-
necessary harm was seen aforementioned, as the reporting neighbour made numerous reports for sev-
eral months until the victim was finally found. This variability and inadequate response view was further 
supported in numerous other submissions such as from Aged and Community Services NSW and ACT 
and Dr Nicole Asquith. It could be suggested that education and further funding for additional Vulnerable 
Community Support Officers would assist in overcoming these barriers as officers would be more apt in 
dealing with reports of elder abuse.  

 

The NSW Parliamentary Inquiry into Elder Abuse and the submissions, upon which it drew, paint a pic-
ture of a situation in NSW where there are widespread abuses but barriers exist that disallow effective 
intervention into what is an obvious systemic social issue. Recommendations were made within this in-
quiry that are intended to be ‘comprehensive, coordinated and ambitious,’ and involve things such as 
the expansion of roles, law reform and additional funding. Whether these recommendations come into 
fruition and have any effect on the prevalence of elder abuse and obtaining justice for victims is some-
thing that will have to remain to be seen.  

 

COMING SOON 

THE DAME MARIE BASHIR PEACE AWARDS 2017 

PRESENTATION OF AWARDS TO TAKE PLACE AT PARLIAMENT HOUSE  

MONDAY 25 SEPTEMBER AT 2.30 PM 

Nominations are currently being received from principals of schools across the State submitting one of 

their students to be considered for an award. 

 

Students will be judged on their activities which have fostered peace and created harmonious relation-

ships.  Awards of $250.00 each will be presented by the Hon. Professor Dame Marie Bashir AD CVO. 

 

Should you wish to attend the Presentation Ceremony, an application form will be attached/enclosed in 

our next Newsletter. 

 

We gratefully acknowledge supporting sponsorship of these awards from Zonta Club of Sydney 

East and Pan Pacific & South East Asia Women’s Association of Australia (PPSEAWA). 



 

 

RESOLUTIONS FOR THE MID-TERM CONFERENCE 

14-16 JUNE, 2017 

 

1    CLIMATE CHANGE 

The National Council of Women Australia (NCWA) urges the Federal Government to give priority to strategies combatting global warming 

while ensuring energy security, given the implication for Australia’s environment and such unique ecosystems as the Great Barrier Reef. 

2    ACCOMMODATION OPTIONS FOR MENTAL HEALTH CLIENTS 

THAT all member Councils of NCWA request their respective State/Territory Governments to address with great urgency the issue of accom-

modation for mental health clients together with case management and transition planning with a view to providing a range of accommoda-

tion options, including supervised accommodation, to facilitate the wellness of such clients. 

3    WOMEN’S HEART DISEASE:  MAKING THE INVISIBLE VISIBLE 

THAT the National Council of Women of Australia, having supported the 2016 Women’s Health Charter, including the call for more research 

on gender differences in diagnosis and treatment of heart disease, 

ß Congratulates the Heart Foundation and Jean Hailes Foundation for their work in drawing attention to the different symptoms of heart 

attack and stroke in women, and the fact that undiagnosed heart disease is the single biggest killer of Australian women 

ß Recommends that heart healthcare has a greater focus on the different symptoms of heart and attach and stroke in women and 

THAT NCWA support the promotion of this information among women and medical practitioners. 

4    CALL FOR HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES COMMITTEE INQUIRY INTO RESIDENTIAL AGED CARE 

THAT NCWA calls on the Federal Government to conduct a House of Representatives Committee of Inquiry into Residential Aged Care, the 

inquiry to be wide ranging and include all aspects of residential aged care, including in particular: 

a. Quality of care, including the impact of the removal of the low care-high distinction in permanent residential aged care from 1 July 

2014. 

b. Accreditation including unannounced spot checks of residential aged care facilities and the effectiveness of the accreditation stand-

ard in promoting good care and preventing poor care; 

c. Staffing and skill mix requirements in residential aged care; and Complaints handling and information on residential aged care facili-

ties including governance, Aged Care Quality Agency reports, upheld complaints and audited accounts. 

5 SUPERANNUATION — NO GENDER PAY GAP 

THAT NCWA urge the Federal Government to take concerted action to provide economic security for women in retirement as outlined in the  

Senate Inquiry report “’A husband is not a retirement plan’ Achieving Economic Security for Women in Retirement” 29 April 2016.  THAT 

actions to address the gender pay gap and to provide incentive to employers to have “no gender pay gap” policies and assist women to 

maintain superannuation contributions during times of time out from the workforce.  THAT the outcome of “no woman being disadvantaged at 

the time of retirement” be achieved. 

6 “CATCH UP ADULTS” IMMUNISE AUSTRALIA 

THAT National Council of Women Australia calls on the Federal Government to introduce a “Catch Up” promotional vaccination program, to 

be part of the Immunise Australia Program, to encourage adults over 20 to become immunised. 

7 HOUSING AFFORDABILITY 

THAT NCWA urges all National Councils in Australia to write to their State and Territory governments about providing increased mandatory 

incentives for affordable housing to alleviate housing stress and homelessness. 

8 COST OF RENT — CONTRIBUTING TO INCREASED POVERTY 

THAT NCWA, noting the number of women, including single women with families who, in order to maintain a roof over their heads, are pay-

ing a rent significantly above a third of their weekly income; which forces them to live in poverty on all their other basic needs like food, cloth-

ing, medical and dental needs— requests the Federal Government to introduce ADEQUATE RENTAL ASSISTANCE to assist those who are 

in recognised need in order to keep them from becoming homeless and equate more reasonably with the average wage earned by the ma-

jority of women, recognising that this is lower than the average wage earned by men. 

9 GENDER EQUITY IN SPORT 

THAT NCWA calls on federally funded sporting organisations to provide gender equality for travel, accommodation and remuneration for 

male and female sporting teams. 

10 RURAL AND REMOTE HEALTH RECOMMENDATIONS 

THAT NCWA hereby endorses the recommendations from the 14th Biennial National Rural Health Conference, held in Cairns on 26-29 April 

2017 and supports their implementation and funding. 

11 STOP — BULLYING AND SEXUAL HARASSMENT IN AUSTRALIAN WORKPLACES 

THAT NCWA calls on employer, employee organisations and professional associations of Australia to work together to address the cultural 

issues around bullying and sexual harassment in Australian workplaces. 

12 THIRD ACTION PLAN (2016-2019) OF THE NATIONAL PLAN TO REDUCE VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN AND THEIR CHIL-

DREN    THAT NCWA endorses the Third Action Plan (2016-2019) of the National Plan of 2010-2022 to Reduce Violence Against Women 

And Their Children and supports its full implementation and funding. 

13 HERPES ZOSTER (SHINGLES) VACCINATION FOR OLDER AUSTRALIANS 

THAT NCWA promote the inclusion of free access to Herpes Zoster (shingles) vaccination for all older Australians (with the exception of 

those where it is medically contra-indicated) by the Commonwealth Department of Health National Immunisation Program and adopt the 

“Position Statement Herpes Zoster (Singles) Vaccination for Older Australians”. 

14 SUPPORT FOR A MODERN SLAVERY ACT 

THAT NCWA supports the adoption by the Australian Parliament of a Modern Slavery Act: 

ß Similar to that operating in the UK 

ß At the earliest opportunity 
 
 

(Editorôs note:  The above resolutions are as received from NCWA.  Their accompanying rationales have been 

omitted due to lack of space.) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        DATES FOR YOUR 2017 DIARY  

 

  Thursday 25 May   Council Meeting, Level 1, SMSA, 280 Pitt Street  4.30 pm  

     Consideration of Resolutions and resolving NSW vote at NCWA Mid-Term Conference 

                      

  Wednesday/Thursday/Friday 

  14-16 June    NCWA Mid-Term Conference, Rydges Capital Hill, Canberra 

 

 Wednesday 21 June   Members & Friends of NCW Morning Tea, 10.15-11.30 am 

     Venue:  Upper Room Cafe, Wesley Centre, Pitt Street  

 

  Wednesday 21 June   Executive Meeting, LG Level, SMSA, 280 Pit Street   12-2 pm 

 

  Thursday 29 June   Council Meeting, Level 1, SMSA 280 Pitt Street  4.30 pm 

     Guest Speaker at 6 pm— Tonya Valentino  — “Secrets behind the scenes whilst cruising” 

    

  Wednesday 19 July   Members & Friends of NCW Morning Tea, 10.15-11.30 am 

     Venue:  Upper Room Cafe, Wesley Centre, Pitt Street  

 

  Wednesday 19 July   Executive Meeting, LG Level, SMSA, 280 Pit Street   12-2 pm 

 

  Thursday 27 July   Council Meeting, Level 1, SMSA 280 Pitt Street  4.30 pm 

     Guest Speaker at 6 pm — Annette Turner, State President CWA of NSW — “The REAL Outback”  

   

  Wednesday 9 August   Foundation Day Luncheon, 12 noon for 12.30 pm 

     Cello’s Restaurant, Castlereagh Boutique Hotel, 169 Castlereagh Street, Sydney 

     Guest Speaker:  Kim Boettcher, Solicitor for Seniors Rights Service 

 

  Wednesday 16 August   Members & Friends of NCW Morning Tea, 10.15-11.30 am 

     Venue:  Upper Room Cafe, Wesley Centre, Pitt Street  

  

  Wednesday 16 August   Executive Meeting, LG Level, SMSA, 280 Pit Street   12-2 pm 

 

  Thursday 31 August   Council Meeting, Level 1, SMSA 280 Pitt Street  4.30 pm 

     Guest Speaker at 6 pm — Rita Martin, Head of Seniors Section of  the Nurses and Midwives Assocn. 

 

  Wednesday 20 September  Members & Friends of NCW Morning Tea, 10.15-11.30 am 

     Venue:  Upper Room Cafe, Wesley Centre, Pitt Street  

 

  Wednesday 20 September  Executive Meeting, LG Level, SMSA, 280 Pit Street   12-2 pm 

 

  Monday 25 September   Presentation of NCW NSW’s The Dame Marie Bashir Peace Awards 

 

  Thursday 28 September  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING—NCW NSW 

  

   

 

NCW NSW 
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